
Funny thing about blogging
The reason I blog is given at the top of my blog page. I use
this spot to generally clear my head when I start thinking too
much. Sometimes I actually write about the thoughts in my head
(now for instance), other times I just write about things I
think are interesting. I’m here because I want to be here. If
I had no readers at all that would be enough for me (I’ve done
journals the same way for the past few years, just to get
things out). This is replacing any journals I’ve had. I don’t
ever  really  write  anything  that  I  would  consider  inner
secrets. Secrets are only kept if no one knows about them.
People have been able to read my handwriting before, so a
written journal is no place to keep secrets.

Now for the other reasons I write this blog, and why it
replaced my journal. I know that I have friends and family
that read things here, and it gives me a small way to keep in
touch. Some of the friends and occasionally family will reply
and let me know what they think of my blogging. Others will
email me on their thoughts. Both let me know that there is
some interest in what I have to write.

What I find interesting, is that I look at the stats to my
blog (check the right hand column, minor stats are there) and
I see a larger number of people will read my blog on occasion.
Most of them never respond. So I really have no way of knowing
if this blog is of any interest too them. I can tell that
there are a few repeat viewers, but I don’t know who they are
yet. As far as I can tell, some people are really getting to
know me, while I sit in the dark about them. Oh well, some
people are born to lurk….

Just was thinking about that as my visitor count went from the
normal 12-15 visitors/day to a count of just over 20 in less
than 5 minutes… So to you 8+ new visitors, I bid you welcome.
Hope you found something useful.

https://www.tangents.org/blogs-and-blogging/funny-thing-about-blogging/


—- Just saying Hi to all the lurkers again—-


